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From the Principal….. 

Hi everyone, 

We had a great time at the Goodooga Indigenous 
games on Thursday.  Everyone tried their best, and well 
done to Jahqualyn and Holly with their team getting 
third place for the day. A special congratulations to Ben 
for winning the individual best and fairest award. 

Next Monday is NAIDOC Day from 10-11. The Theme is 
‘Because of her we can’ and we will be making cards 
and some beading. Everyone is welcome to come and 
join us! Hope to see you there! 

Our major excursion is this term! We are going to 
Charleville in week 9. The cost of the excursion is $100 
per child. This must be paid by week 7. A packing list 
and itinerary has been sent home and a permission note 
will soon follow.  

My student of the week this week is Ben Stone.  Ben 
receives this award for his outstanding sportsmanship 
and participation at the Goodooga indigenous Games. 
Well done Ben! 

 

Regards, 

Melissa Harrison 

 

 

 

              

 

            

 

 

Tuesday 

Morning Tea $2 

Packet Biscuits (shapes/tiny teddies) 

OR  

A piece of fruit (Apple/Orange 

Milo 

Lunch $5 

                Meal 

               Popper 

Order both for $6 

Upcoming Events 

Term 3 

August 

13th NAIDOC Day 

21st Preschool Advisor Visit 

23rd District Athletics 

24th Mid Term Break 

27th Mid Term Break 

September 

3rd-6th Dentist Van  

7th Final day for money to be paid for Charle-
ville  

10th-14th Instructional Leader visit 

14th Regional Athletics Dubbo 

17th– 21st Charleville Excursion 

 

 

 

 

 

Library has moved to a Monday 
so please make sure that your 
children return their book on 

this day  

Student of the Week 
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Bush Preschool  

This week in bush preschool we 
took clipboards and drew pic-
tures of what we could see. 
Then we counted how many 

there were and drew the num-
bers to match. We also decided 

to make a pretend camp fire 
and collected sticks and leaves. 

Then we used twigs to roast 
marshmallows over the camp 

fire. We also talked about the 
importance of putting out a fire 
and how to do so. In the coming 
weeks we are focusing on set-
ting up our Bush Preschool pro-
gram and teaching the children 

about how to behave and be 
safe outside of the school 

gates. Once this is established 
we would love to invite families 
to come and share your stories 

and help teach the children 
about our local environment and 
community. Please come and see  

Miss Petty to organise this. 

PRESCHOOL NEWS 

In the next few weeks I would like the chance to do family-
teacher meetings to chat about your child’s development and 
semester goals. This will only take 10 minutes if you could let 
me know when you’re free.  

We have had another full week of fun in preschool and en-
joyed creating a dinosaur out of recycled materials, playing 
matching games, making our own chalk and listening to classi-
cal music as we danced the ballet, We also took advantage of 
the wind and flew the kite on Tuesday! Our special food this 
week was trombone pumpkin which Bella-Blue brought in and 
we made pumpkin scones with it. We also continued working on 
our STEM project in order to test our local soils, and are try-
ing to grow sunflowers in four different soil types.  
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Enngonia Staff Profes-

sional Learning 2018 

Miss Harrison- Principal professional 
development  

Miss Petty - Pre-school professional 
development 

Linda- Writing 
Heather- Writing 

Reading Helpers 

We are looking for helpers to lis-
ten to the students read. 

Any morning you could stay for 10 
minutes after assembly would be 
greatly appreciated by staff and 
students. 

Culture and Community Programs 

 

On a Wednesday each fortnight we would love to run some cul-

ture and community programs in the school. 

We are looking for volunteers from the local community who 

would be willing to share some skills and knowledge with the 

students. 

 

We would like to set up a program so that lots of different activi-

ties can be offered from a variety of perpectives. 

 

Music Lessons 

 

We are offering the schools video conferencing facilities for 

students to have private keyboard or guitar lessons. 

 

This would run after school for half an hour lessons. 

Students wishing to learn guitar would need their own. 

Students wishing to learn keyboard would be able to use the 

schools. 

 

The cost is $32.95 for a 30min lesson and the lessons would 

run weekly. 

 



P & C General Meeting 

The next General Meeting of the Enngonia School 
P&C will be held on Tuesday 7th August 2018 start-
ing at 3.15 pm. 
An invitation is extended to all parents and com-
munity members to attend and voice your opin-
ions about what is happening in our school and 
what you would like to see in the future eg ex-
cursions, activities and programs, fund raising 
etc. 
Only current financial members are eligible to 
vote at P&C meetings. 

P & C Fundraising Goals for 2018 

To help the school with the following projects: 

 Shade – basketball court 

P&C Items for discussion at next 

meeting 

Fundraising 

Bourke Market Days 2018 

Saturday Markets run from 9am-12.30pm. Come for a 

social morning and say ‘hello’ to our local stall holders or 

set up your own stall. 

Please ring Bob Stutsel to book a stall,. 

Saturday 28th July 

Saturday 1st September 

Enngonia & District Events 

28th July—Bourke Markets 

29th July—Enngonia CWA Meeting & Craft from 10am 

4th August—Nyngan Ag Expo 

10thAugust —Louth PS  Fete 

11th August—Louth Raqces 

 

P&C Executive 2018/2019 

President – Lynn Mallon 

Vice Presidents – Kahla Baker & Jemma Petty 

Secretary – Sally Muenster 

Treasurer – Heather Stone 

Principal – Melissa Harrison 

Canteen – Term 3 Price List 

 

Recess 

Packet of shapes or tiny teddies    $1 

Hot or Cold Milo      $1 

 

Lunch 

Spaghetti Bolognaise     $3 

Chicken Stroganoff with pasta and vegies  $3 

Honey Mustard Chicken with rice and vegies $3 

Sweet and Sour Meatballs with Fried Rice  $3 

Chicken Enchildas     $3 

Egg Sandwich      $3 

Cheese Sandwich     $3 

Vegemite Sandwich     $3 

Popper      
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